
Soldiers Claim documents  
Dell Watson <Dell.Watson@parliament.govt.nz>  
Mon 11/09, 10:43 a.m. 
Dear Tanya, 
  
Confirming that we have received your email and accessed the link with the letter. I am following up 
whether the letter got to the other offices, and who will be providing a response. 
  
With thanks for your patience and kind regards, 
  
Dell 
  
Dell Watson Senior Private Secretary to Hon David Bennett 
Member of Parliament for Hamilton East | Minister for Food Safety | 
Minister of Veterans’ Affairs | Minister for Racing 
6L Bowen House  |  DDI 04 817 6938 | Mobile 021 791190 
soldiersclaim @hotmail.com  
Wed 6/09, 9:43 p.m.  
  
 
                                                                       
 
                                                                                          
06/09/2017 
 
Hi Dell Watson 
Secretary to Hon David Bennett, 
Minister of Veterans Affairs. 
 
Had received your e-mail today and sending some attachment's. I've sent you a copy that all 
Sitting Members should have received, which arrived and signed by Paul in Parliament, around 
10.30 am on the 14th July 2017. 
Out of the 121 Sitting Members we only had two reply. We got in-touch with other Members to 
see if they received them. This they did not. 
The question is. What happened to them all, for this was the procedure we needed to go down, 
so that all Sitting Members were to have an individual hard copy. This was registered on the 13th 
July 2017 at 11.48 am with the NZ Post Rotorua. We also rang to make sure they were 
delivered and been deposited into each of their mail box, which he confirmed they had. We e-
mailed the Speaker of the House the same document for the Sitting Members on the 11th August 
2017. We have not received a reply.  
Finding it amazing that no recognition has been replied towards our W.W.1 Veterans, naming 
my grandfather, William Magnus Peterson, whom I speak on behalf. Also the report from the 
Ministry of Justice dated the 14 Feb 2017, here they were able to put their own personal opinion 
of events that occurred in history, and then have the cheek to publish it, this was without merit 
and discrimination towards a Veteran. 
I will attach, at a later date.  
Please could you print out 121 copy's of the (1) attachment, this to be delievered to all Sitting 
Members. If you are un-able to do so, please forward this document dated 13th July 2017, to the 
person who can deliver. 
I thought you would be aware of the treasonous acts that's been raised in Parliament, for the 
illegal bankruptcy on Soldier'e Holding's by Government, where Government have refused to 
address the serious issues that's been raised in regards to our claim. When treason has been 
raised in Parliament, this must be addressed immediately. 
Look forward to your response. 
 



 
LEST WE FORGET 
 
Tanya Peterson 
Dell Watson <Dell.Watson@parliament.govt.nz>  
Wed 6/09, 11:35 a.m.You 
Good morning Wayne, 
  
Thank you for your call last week and my apologies for the time it has taken to get back to you. In your 
voicemail you say that on 14th July documents were sent to all Members of Parliament regarding the 
Soldiers’ Claim and have not received any response. You are right to follow this up as we have no 
record of receiving any documentation by email or hard copy from you or Soldiers Claim.  
  
I have spoken to several other offices who likewise do not appear to have received anything. It is 
possible that the parliamentary email system incorrectly identified your message as spam- could you 
confirm whether you sent documents by email or in hard copy? Did any office acknowledge receipt? 
  
Would you be able to send a copy directly to me? 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Dell 
  
Dell Watson Senior Private Secretary to Hon David Bennett 
Member of Parliament for Hamilton East | Minister for Food Safety | 
Minister of Veterans’ Affairs | Minister for Racing 
6L Bowen House  |  DDI 04 817 6938 
 


